CABINET TRANSFORMATION SUB COMMITTEE

TUESDAY, 22 SEPTEMBER 2020

PRESENT: Councillors Stuart Carroll (Chairman), Gerry Clark, David Hilton, Andrew Johnson, Ross McWilliams and Donna Stimson

Also in attendance: Councillors Davey, Price, Werner, Rayner, Bhangra, Singh, Cannon, and Taylor.

Officers: Duncan Sharkey, Hillary Hall, Louisa Dean, Dan Brookhman, Nikki Craig, Shilpa Manek and David Cook.

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

No apologies of absence received.

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None received.

TERMS OF REFERENCE

The Chairman introduced the item and read out the terms of reference of the Cabinet Transformation Sub Committee.

Leader of the Council and Chairman of Cabinet, Business, Economic Development and Property said that in his view transformation is the fundamental engine of innovation in terms or improving service deliver, engagement and given the current financial climate how further savings and commercial opportunities could be achieved. It was decided with the chairman of this subcommittee to get it established to provide focus on this work stream outside main Cabinet to provide a borough of opportunity and innovation. Looking to imbed excellent progress already made and see it accelerated. Looking how we deliver public services and also engage the 3rd sector.

The Chairman agreed with the vision and allow the subcommittee look at how we can deliver better outcomes, be more accessible and better use of technology.

Cllr Davey asked why a quorum of 2 had been chosen and was informed that given the size of the panel it was a standard number given it was a committee of five. It was also noted that it did not have to be politically balances as a committee of Cabinet and any Cabinet member could substitute.

The terms of reference were noted.

CASE STUDY - ADULT SOCIAL CARE

The subcommittee received a presentation on the Adult Social Care Transformation Programme 2019-2024 as a case study of transformation within the Royal Borough.

The Director of Adults, Health and Commissioning gave an overview of the work undertaken and what was learnt via the process. When appointed she looked at what work was undertaken and what the authority wanted to deliver through adult social care, with the main driver was being able to allow residents to live independently with fulfilled lives. Promoting independence was core to the Care Act.

The national position was explained with savings being made and a reliance on grants. Locally services had been transferred to Optalis with improved service delivery and better joint working with Health and other partners. There had been real opportunities to deliver differently and focus on reablement and independence.

The Transformation Strategy was developed with underlying principals such as working with residents, staff and partners to deliver vision. The main focus was on outcomes and delivery. The 6 main objectives to the strategy were shown. Looked at what people could do rather then what they cannot do and there was more technology enabled care.

The impact of Covid-19 in March 202 resulted in the need for transformation now. We focused on community support volunteering and shielding. Work was done with 53 community groups, staff were enabled to work from home and a case management system and application was developed for the future. Examples of where we are now were given.

The final part of the picture was looking at what we have learnt so far. Such as having quick wins to help have a positive engagement, continued communication about the plan, staff engagement and being willing to try new things and being able to say it may not be working and move on.

The Chairman mentioned that the things they had been pushing in Adult Social Care was prevention, enablement and increased independence with compassion. Through the transformation they have had better delivery and innovation. Our strategic and operational partnership with the NHS was also important.

The Lead Member for Finance and Ascot said that he agreed that we do not celebrate success as much as we should especially for staff. He was also amazed at how many charitable organizations were there and willing to work with the community; it's important to help facilitate bringing them together.

The Leader of the Council and Chairman of Cabinet, Business, Economic Development and Property thanked the director and staff for their work on this especially front line staff and volunteers during the pandemic. He saw this work as a genuine empowerment of organisations and volunteers to have a greater role in shaping the services and benefits going forward.

The Lead Member for Climate Change, Sustainability, Parks and Countryside mentioned that when you volunteered it also made yourself feel better and your state of wellbeing improved. For her area of responsibility she would need community support to make climate changes.

Cllr Davey asked if the Lion 2.0 application was owned by RBWM, he was informed that the council did own the intellectual rights as we developed it ourselves.

Cllr Price said that as an exciting and challenging vision it important to take our residents with us. She asked if Cabinet had read the equalities impact assessment, which they confirmed they had. She also raised a concern about older residents who may not be as able to use modern technology and asked how we can make sure they are not left behind. She was informed that technology was to complement services and not replace them for example with dementia technology can be used to try and slow down dementia and help living from home longer. This would not replace personal care. Digital solutions would also free up resources to support the most vulnerable.

With regards to the process Cllr Price asked if Council and individual councillors would be involved in approving different projects. She was informed that the appropriate decision making route would be used for each project.

With regards to the third sector as they currently faced difficulties what would be the backstop if they were not able to support initiatives, for example the CAB were concerned about funding. It was agreed that we needed to support the 3rd sector by maximising funding streams that we have.

The presentation was noted.

RBWM TRANSFORMATION STRATEGY 2020-25

The Cabinet Transformation Sub Committee considered the report regarding the RBWM Transformation Strategy 2020-25.

The Director of Adults, Health and Commissioning informed that the draft strategy built upon a lot of the principles presented in the case study and set out the long term vision of a borough of opportunity and innovation. It linked to existing strategies and three enablers; communities, resources and working in partnership. The strategy itself was built around seven elements. With community at the centre, they were finance; culture; environment, prevention; digital and process redesign. If approved a detailed action plan would be brought forward to deliver the Strategy.

For clarity on page three with regards to a CIPFA review of the RBWM Property Company this review would be undertaken but had not yet been done. This would be made clear in the strategy.

The Lead Member for Transport and Infrastructure said that this paper showed the tools required to undertake transformation discussed earlier. It identified the key drivers and factors to be considered and provide a framework for each directorate.

The Lead Member for Climate Change, Sustainability, Parks and Countryside said this paper proposed both opportunity and difficulties as we have to be careful to prioritise so things do not get lost. We need to look at how we enable people, look at skill sets and how others could be taught on a community level.

The Leader of the Council and Chairman of Cabinet, Business, Economic Development and Property reiterated that this was an opportunity to move away from the orthodox and gives a platform to build upon a borough of opportunity and innovation. This is about empowering communities and using all tools at our disposal and working in partnership. We need to deliver better outcomes, opportunities and the ability to help shape services.

Cllr Price mentioned that the report said that action plans would be completed in two months and asked if this was realistic. She also mentioned that it was a huge cultural change from having this done for residents to having them being the drivers and the challenge should not be underestimated with support required. In reply she was informed that it was important to have due consideration on any proposed changes and implementation for residents. The timescale for the action plan was reasonable as officers had already been working on it and was rooted in existing strategies. We will bring forward a detailed action plan for year one if not longer.

Cllr Davey questioned the quorum of two and that it said that wherever possible existing procurement process would be used. He supported the use of local companies. His questioned if it was right that a couple of Cabinet Members could potentially approve large contracts as part of the strategy. The Chairman said that this was a subcommittee of Cabinet and the larger decisions would be reported back to Cabinet this meeting was to be used as a focus point to dive forward the strategy. Formal decision making channels would be used.

The Lead Member for Finance and Ascot mentioned that page 24 showed a lot of things had changed for the better by doing things differently.

Cllr Davey mentioned that there was a lot of talk about data being critical to transformation and he asked if data would be sold to third parties. He was informed that we complied with data protection and GDPR and have strict controls and privacy notices.

The Leader of the Council and Chairman of Cabinet, Business, Economic Development and Property reiterated that Cabinet and Council would be the authoritative decision making bodies and that due process would be followed.

(Cllr McWilliams had left the meeting and did not vote)

Resolved unanimously: that Cabinet Transformation Sub Committee notes the report and:

- i) Approves the RBWM Transformation Strategy 2020-25
- ii) Requests officers to develop and bring forward an action plan to deliver the strategy.

INNOVATION MANDATE

The Cabinet Transformation Sub Committee considered the report regarding the proposed Innovation Mandate.

The Director of Adults, Health and Commissioning informed that the report requests agreement for Cabinet members and Directors to attend a series of three workshops led by iESE ltd. The objective of the workshops will be to bring a common language and concepts for transformation against an established framework, to get a common view.

(Cllr McWilliams had left the meeting and did not vote)

Resolved unanimously: that Cabinet Transformation sub-committee notes the report and:

iii) Approves for the Innovation Mandate to take place at the earliest opportunity.

The meeting, which began at 6.15 pm, finished at 7.40 pm	
	CHAIRMAN
	DATE